## August 14, 1940

Dr. J. Marwick
Department of Scientific and Industrial Research
Geological Survey Office
156 The Terrace
Wellington, C. I.
New Zealand

Dear Dr. Marwicks

The collection of New Zealand Tertiary species which you were so kind to send to us in exchange arrived in good condition. I am very highly pleased with the material, particularly the genotypes. A glance through the collection showed that these genotypes will be of importance for comparison with our Tertiary.

The mix-up in labels which you mention in your letter has been straightened out.

Should you be willing to put up another similar exchange collection, I would be only too glad to send you some more material. We have very excellent material from other states of the Gulf coast such as the Micsene and Plicene of Florida.

In one of your previous letters you mentioned a crab from New Zealand. Should you wish to have it described, I would be glad to do that and return all the type material to you.

With best regards.

Sincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel, Geologist

H88+1e

P. S. I am sending you by separate mail some recent "Separate."